
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 

Tuesday, April 1, 2025 in Santa Barbara 
The meeting starts at 9:00 a.m. 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matter will be heard by the Board of 
Supervisors of the County of Santa Barbara on Tuesday, April 1, 2025 at 9:00 a.m. or 
thereafter, in the Board of Supervisors Hearing Room at either 105 E. Anapamu, 4th 
Floor, Santa Barbara, CA 93101 or 511 Lakeside Parkway, Santa Maria, CA 93455. 
 
A public hearing to consider the adoption of a resolution that adjusts Community 
Services Parks Divisions Fees for Services for special events, aquatic programs, and 
camping fees, and establishing new fees. The Community Services Department is 
proposing adjustments to Parks fees in order to provide consistency with fees charged by 
similar jurisdictions. After a review of established park use fees, staff conducted a market 
survey for camping and user fees at similar facilities. These fees adjustments will help 
offset costs of operations and programming within the Parks Division.  The Department 
gathered fee comparisons from similar facilities in the area. Staff proposes to modify 
specific use fees and establish new fees. Additional revenue generated will help offset the 
rising cost of operations due to increases in salary and benefit costs, operations, and 
ongoing maintenance. 
 
If approved by the Board of Supervisors, the fee adjustments would take effect upon 
completion of the Cachuma RV Park renovation project.    
 
Please see the posted agenda of the Board of Supervisors for April 1, 2025, available on 
or about Thursday, March 27, 2025 prior to the meeting for a more specific time for this 
item. However, the order of the agenda may be rearranged or the item may be continued.  
 
 


